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NOTICE WITHDRAWING PENALTY 

 

RE: Telecom Management, Inc., Commission Staff’s Request to Withdraw Penalty 

Assessment Docket UT-150848 

 

TO ALL PARTIES: 

 

On June 5, 2015, the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (Commission) 

issued and served a Penalty Assessment against Telecom Management, Inc. (Telecom 

Management or Company) in the amount of $1,000, alleging violations of WAC 480-120-

382, which requires telecommunications companies to file annual reports and pay regulatory 

fees by May 1 each year. 

 

Telecom Management submitted its annual report on April 29, 2015.  That same day, 

Commission staff (Staff) emailed the Company to clarify whether the filing was confidential 

because the confidential marking on the annual report form was illegible. 

 

On June 5, 2015, Telecom Management contacted the Commission in response to the penalty 

assessment and stated that it never received Staff’s email. On June 12, 2015, Staff filed with 

the Commission a request to withdraw the penalty. In its request, Staff notes that its April 29 

email was sent to an incorrect email address. Staff also notes that the Company immediately 

provided clarification when it received the penalty assessment, and the Company’s report is 

now complete. 

 

Because the Company never received Staff’s email and had no way of knowing that Staff 

required clarification, the Commission withdraws the penalty assessed against Telecom 

Management. 

 

THE COMMISSION GIVES NOTICE that the penalty of $1,000 assessed against 

Telecom Management, Inc. is withdrawn and Docket UT-150848 is closed. 

 

 

GREGORY J. KOPTA 

Director, Administrative Law Division 


